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GRANVILLE FEDERATED CHURCH 
American Baptist and United Church of Christ 
16 Granby Rd., Granville, MA 01034 
Pastor: Rev. Patrick McMahon 
Cell Phone: 413 579‐4674 

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK AT GRANVILLE 
FEDERATED CHURCH, GRANVILLE, MASS. TO 
KEEP UP ON GFC NEWS 

Morning Worship is held each Sunday at 10 a.m. 
A coffee hour follows the service each week 

WEEKLY/MONTHLY SCHEDULE 
Monday‐8:00 p.m. AA Meeting 
Thursday‐7:00 p.m. The choir is on summer break. 
Our music will feature some wonderful soloists 
and small group volunteers throughout the 
summer.  

Many, many thanks to every member of our choir. 
We really appreciate your willingness to share 
your talents and time. See you in September. 

There will be no Fellowship Breakfasts in July and 
August. 

Big Y gift cards are available. See Jean McMahon 
to purchase them. A percentage of the sale goes 
to the church. 

Have a wonderful month of July! 

Summer Watercolor 
Workshop 

Come join us for our annual Watercolor 
Workshop, in a casual setting, with a 

great group of creative friends that will 
inspire you. Whether you have never 

painted with watercolor before or 
you’ve mastered it, all are welcome 
(age 16 and older). All mediums are 

also welcome.  
WHEN:   July 30th ‐ August 3rd 

TIME:     8am ‐ 12pm 

WHERE: Granville Town Hall 

COST:     $25 

RSVP:     Sharon  357‐9014 

 

This week long event is partially 
sponsored by The Granville art Cultural 

Council and The Massachusetts Art 
Cultural Council 

Rhubarb Bread  

1 ½ cups Brown Sugar  

2/3 Cups Oil  

1 egg, At Room Temperature  

1 Tsp Baking Soda  

1 Tsp Salt 

 1 Tsp Vanilla 

 1 Cup BuƩermilk  

2 ½ Cups Flour  

 ½ Cup Chopped Nuts (walnuts Or pecans)  

1 ½ Cups rhubarb, Cut into ½ pieces 

Topping: 

½ Cup Brown Sugar And 1 Tsp cinnamon,  
Mix And Sprinkle On Top Of Each Loaf Before 
Baking  

DirecƟons: 

Grease and flour 2 Loaf pans. Beat together the 
brown sugar, oil and egg. Add baking soda, salt, 
vanilla, buƩermilk And flour. Mix well. Fold In the 
rhubarb and then the nuts mix. Divide dough Into 
2 loaf pans, Bake at 325 degrees for 1 hour 

Recipe of The Month 
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Don’t get caught without seasoned wood 

Shaw’s Logging 
& 

Firewood 
No skimpy loads!!  All hardwood!! 

Unseasoned split $200.00 cord or 3 cord 
for $585.oo 

The earlier you get your wood, the sooner 
you’ll have seasoned wood 

Delivered, cut to length desired 

(16” length and under additional charge) 

One cord equals more than 128 cu.ft. GUARANTEED 

Log truck load and  
½ log truck loads (4 cord) 

Limited supply 

(delivered in town) 

buy ahead and feel safe 

1-413-357-8738                        
Granville, MA 

ask about our (farmers style) kindling 

 

Granville Public Library 
2018 Summer Reading Program 

 

Registration is now open until July 7, for the 
Granville Public Library’s Summer Reading 
Program. Sign up at the library during regular 
hours. Don’t forget to pre‐register for those 
events which need a number count for supplies. 
Forms are available at the library. 

KICK OFF – Make some noise! July 7 10:30 – 11:30 

Drop in and try out some percussion instruments. 
Pick up your information packet and find out 
what Page, the bookworm, will be having you do 
this summer. 

 

Search For Skit Helpers Continues 
Looking for a few more people ages 12 and up, 
who may be interested in acting or working 
behind the scenes. The short skit is part of an 
event supporting the Summer Reading Program – 
LIBRARIES ROCK! 

I am willing to work around your summer 
vacation/work schedule during July. The 
performance will take place on the afternoon of 
August 8 at the Gran‐Val Scoop. 

Please contact Linda Dickinson if interested or 
with questions. (357‐8771) 

Sussmann Farms, LLC 
North Lane 

Granville, MA 

Fresh Wild Blueberries 
(free of pesƟcides and sprays) 

Season starts mid‐July to mid‐August 

Available in pints, quarts, 2 quart and 4 quart 
pails and 20 lb boxes (frozen when available) 

Berry Barn will be open  
Monday – Saturday 10 – 5 

Sundays 12 – 4 

(call aŌer July 10th for a start date) 

Ted and Ann 357‐6669 

Paul and Debbie 357‐6420 

Also available Quality hay and mulch hay 
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SIMPLE FORMULA  

FOR LIVING 
Live beneath your means. 

Return everything you borrow. 

Stop blaming other people. 

Admit it when you make a mistake. 

Give clothes not worn to charity. 

Do something nice and try not to get caught. 

Listen more; talk less. 

Every day take a 30 minute walk. 

Strive for excellence, not perfection. 

Be on time. Don’t make excuses. 

Don’t argue. Get organized. 

Be kind to unkind people. 

Let someone cut ahead of you in line. 

Take time to be alone. 

Cultivate good manners. 

Be humble. 

Realize and accept that life isn’t fair. 

Know when to keep your mouth shut. 

Go an entire day without criticizing anyone. 

Learn from the past. Plan for the future. 

Live in the present. 

Don’t sweat the small stuff. 

It’s all small stuff. 

Mark your calendars for  

Saturday July 7th,  

(if it rains it will be in the school gym!) 

The Knightsmen  
will be performing at the 

Annual Block Dance on the Town 
Green at 6:30 pm 

The Granville Recreation Committee 
along with a grant from 

The Granville Cultural Council is 
sponsoring this event. 

Bring your snacks, drinks, family 
and friends 

 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  
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TOWN  
CLERK’S 
CORNER…. 
by Donna M. Fillion 

Telephone:  413.357.8585 Ext. 3 
Email:  townclerk@townofgranville.org 
Website:  www.townofgranville.org (Board and 
Committees, Town Clerk) 
Office Hours:  Monday evening 6:30 pm ‐ 8:30 pm, 
Tuesday 10 am – 4 pm,  
Wednesday 10 am ‐ 4 pm and by appointment 

State Primaries Tuesday, September 4, 2018, 7:00 
am to 8:00 pm, Town Hall  

State Election Tuesday, November 6, 2018, 7:00 am 
to 8:00 pm, Town Hall 

Wednesday, October 17, 2018 will be the last day to 
register to vote for the State Election in our town 
because we are less than 1,500 voters.  Registration 
sessions will be held 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. and 7:00 
p.m. to 8:00 p.m.  

Business Certificates 

In conformity with the provision of Chapter 110 § 5 
of the Massachusetts General Laws anyone 
conducting business under an alias (i.e., any name 
other than their own), including corporations, to 
file a Business Certificate in the community where 
their business is principally headquartered.  

• The Certificate is effective for four years and the 
filing fee is $30.00. 

• All forms must be signed in the Town Clerk's 
Office. 

Attached is a copy of Granville’s Business Certificate 
to be used for your convenience.  Please call ahead 
and make an appointment. 

Marriage Intentions 

If you wish to marry, you may contact my office or 
any other Town Clerk in the Commonwealth. The 
first document that a couple must complete is the 
Marriage Intentions Form and both must be 
present at the same time to do so. Following this, a 
license is issued and you can be married any place in 
the Commonwealth. Your marriage license is filed at 

the Town Clerk’s Office where the Marriage 
Intentions Form is completed. Here is some 
additional information on marrying in MA:   http://
www.mass.gov/courts/case‐legal‐res/law‐lib/laws‐by
‐subj/about/marriage.html  

Vital Records 

Birth records are filed based on residence.  If you 
are a resident of Granville at the time of the birth of 
your child, then the child’s birth certificate will be 
filed in Granville. Death records are filed in the 
community in which you pass away.  Certified 
copies of vital records (Birth, Marriage, Death) are 
$10.00. 

Notary Public 

The Town Clerk, as well as the Town Administrator/
Matt Streeter are Notaries Public.  If you need our 
services, please call either of us and make an 
appointment.  The service is free of charge to 
Granville residents.  Please note Notary Services are 
provided as a courtesy. 

A Notary does NOT give legal advice. 

The following are REQUIRED in order to be 
provided with Notary Services: 

• The document CANNOT already have been signed 

• All signers MUST be PRESENT at time of 
notarizing 

• The Notary is stating they have WITNESSED the 
document being signed 

• The person(s) signing MUST provide a proper 
photo ID 

The document MUST contain the appropriate 
Notarial Statement (Clause) ‐ NO EXCEPTIONS … 
Types of Notary: Jurat (statements are true) OR 
Acknowledgement (ones free act). The certificate 
MUST contain the oath given by notary to identify 
the type of notary act. 

We do not notarize copies of original documents ‐ 
NO EXCEPTIONS 

We reserve the right to deny notarial services based 
on circumstances, if the above‐mentioned policies 
are not followed or if documents are incomplete or 
if documents are in a format that is unacceptable to 
this office or if the documents do not have the 
notarial clause/statement. 
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SANDMAN’S WILD BLUEBERRIES 
104 McCarthy Road 

413‐357‐6197 or 413‐297‐8411 

Order Early to assure berries! 

20 lb box $60.00 

10 lb box $35.00 

quarts $ 6.00 

3rd GeneraƟon serving private  
and commercial customers.  

Taking orders starƟng July 1st.  
 

Call to place an order, email us at  
Gordon@sandmanswildblueberries.com 

or visit us on Facebook  
and leave a message! 

SAVE THE DATE:   

7/18 at 6:30 PM at the NCCHP Museum 
for  

“Scoundrels Who Made America 
Great” 

 

The NCCHP museum at 42 Water Street is 
pleased to host Martin Henley, professor 
emeritus of Westfield State University and 
author, describing the heroic acts of some of 
America’s most notorious scoundrels. 

We like our heroes to wear white hats and 
our villains to wear black.  Mr. Henley takes a 
fresh view of heroism by using dramatic 
events in the life of each “scoundrel” to 
illustrate how disreputable labels can obscure 
heroic deeds.  Come hear what Benedict 
Arnold had in common with John Brown, 
Tokyo Rose and other scoundrels in America’s 
history! 

Living history programs are free for members, 
and donations are gratefully accepted from 
others.  Light refreshments will be served 
after the program. 

2018 summer museum tour hours: 12:00 – 
3:00 on 2nd and 4th Sundays of the 
month.  Tours are $5 for Adults and $3 for 
children 6‐12.  Group tours (for 10+) can be 
arranged for other days/times by emailing 
ncchp.org@gmail.com or calling 413‐357‐6321. 

  The NCCHP living history program is supported in 
part by a grant from the Granville Cultural Council.  
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GRANVILLE 
FIRE 

DEPARTMENT 

The Granville Fire Department wants you 
to stay safe this Summer season! 
By Lt. Tim Rickis – GFD Firefighter & Public 
Relations Coordinator 

July brings Independence Day celebrations, 
Campfires, and lots of Yard Work!  

Below are a few tips and reminders to help keep 
you and your family safe. 

 

Fireworks: 

The State Fire Marshal asks the citizens of 
Massachusetts to set a good example for 
children and leave the fireworks to the 
professionals. Enjoy the many displays of 
fireworks supervised by local fire departments 
and conducted by licensed professionals. 

Children imitate what they see adults do and if 
you use fireworks, they won’t realize how 
dangerous they are. Not only do sparklers burn 
at more than 1200 degrees Fahrenheit but they 
also encourage the use of matches and lighters 
by young children. 

The possession and use of all fireworks by 
private citizens is illegal in Massachusetts. This 
includes Class C fireworks which are sometimes 
falsely called “safe and sane fireworks”. Class C 
fireworks include sparklers, party poppers, 
snappers, firecrackers, spinners, cherry bombs 
and more. It is illegal to transport fireworks into 
Massachusetts, even if they were purchased 
legally elsewhere. Illegal fireworks can be 
confiscated on the spot. 

Gasoline/Yard Work: 

Over the past five years, Massachusetts hospitals 
treated 135 people for gasoline‐related burns. 
Gasoline vapors ignite at a very low temperature. 
These fumes are heavier than air, and can travel a 
distance to find a spark.  

At home, always store gas containers in a safe 
secure area, outside of living areas, (such as a 
locked shed or detached garage) and away from 
ignition sources such as pilot lights. 

A spark or a lit cigarette is enough to light the 
invisible fumes that may linger on clothing. Wait 
for mowers and other gas powered machines to 
cool before refilling with gas. 

If a fire starts while handling gasoline, don’t 
attempt to extinguish the fire. Leave the area 
immediately and call 9‐1‐1. 

Fire Pits/Campfires:  

Fire pits have become increasingly popular in 
recent years. Unless they are being used 
primarily for cooking, however, they are 
technically subject to the MassDEP open burning 
regulation. If you do use a fire pit for cooking, the 
fire must be:  

Kept to a reasonable size (3’x3’x3’), Located 
away from combustible materials, Contained in a 
non‐flammable enclosure, and Tended by 
someone who is 18 years of age or older. Keep a 
water source and fire tools close by.  

Remember to burn only clean, dry firewood. This 
will minimize the amount of smoke leaving your 
property and lessen the chance of causing a 
nuisance for your neighbors. GFD must respond 
to nuisance smoke complaints. Burning trash, 
refuse and other similar materials is not allowed. 

  

The all‐volunteer members of The Granville Fire 
Department are proud to serve our residents 
24/7. Please visit our web page at https://
granvillefire.net/ or find us on Facebook! For 
Public Relations contact Tim Rickis at 
firedept@townofgranville.org 
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West Granville Blueberries 
448 North Lane 
Granville, MA 

 

Pick your own High Bush  
CulƟvated Blueberries  
While you enjoy the  

Fresh Air and Sunshine 

 

Open Mid‐July to early September 

10 – 5 everyday 

North Lane is off of Route 57 

For informaƟon and DirecƟon call 

413‐357‐8829 or 413‐357‐6697 

Granville Library   
2 Granby Rd. 
357‐8531 
granvillelib.info 
 
Hours: Monday 10‐12, 3‐8 
             Wednesday 3‐8 
             Thursday 5‐8 
             Saturday 10‐12 
 
New Books for Adults and YA: 
AMC's Best Day Hikes in the Berkshires: Four Season 

Guide to 50 of the Best Trails in Western 
Massachusetts by Rene Laubach. 

Fodor’s Maine, Vermont & New Hampshire. 
Pruning and Training Revised Edition:  What, When 

and How to Prune by Dorling Kindersley 
Pub. 

Sheet Pan Cooking by Good Housekeeping. 
Handful of Ashes by Rob McCarthy. 
Hate U Give, The by Angie Thomas. 
Last Cowboys: A Pioneer Family in the New West by 

John Branch. 
MacBeth by Jo Nesbo. 
Shelter in Place by Nora Roberts. 
Wilde in Love by Eloisa James. 
 
For Kids: 
Wilhem Gustloff Story by Michael Capek. 
Greyhound A Groundhog by Emily Jenkins. 
Richard Scarry's Cars & Trucks . 
Snail and Worm Again by Kugler. 
 
NEW AUDIO CDS: 
Book of Dust: La Belle Sauvage by Phillip Pullman. 
Bomb Maker by Thoms Perry. 
Last Girl by J Casey. 
Across the Nightingale Floor: Tales of the Otori Bk 

1 by Lian Hearn. 
 

New DVDs: 
12 Strong 
The Americans Season 5 
Black Panther  
the Death of Stalin 
Death Wish 
Ferdinand 
Game Night 
Orange is the New Black Season 5 
Outlander Season 3 
The Party 
Planet Earth II 
Please Stand By 
Shameless Season 8 
Thoroughbreds 
Winchester 
Wonderstruck 
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413‐357‐6301 

Tim Phair, Arborist 

• Large Tree Preservation 

• Ornamental Tree Care 

• Shrub Care & Pruning 

• Storm Clean Up 

Professional Care for Your Trees 

Insured for Your Protection 

Locally owned with over 25 years experience 

Joe Pietroniro 
Granville, MA 

EST. 1990 

REPAIR WORK • ADDITIONS • 
BOILERS • REMODELS • GAS 

PIPING • AND MORE 

Commercial and Residential 

Master Lic. # 13035 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

West Granville  
Congregational Church 

1580 Main Road, Route 57 ‐ West Granville 
  

Celebrating our 240th Year! 
  

Our Worship Services for 2018  
will be held on the  

2nd Sunday of each month: 
  

 
July 8, 2018 

Old Home Sunday Service ‐ August 12, 2018 
September 9, 2018 

October 14, 2018 
November 11, 2018 
December 9, 2018 

  

All services are at 7PM and followed by 
refreshments and fellowship in the Academy 
Hall.  Our worship leader is Rev. David Hurst 

Our organist is Roberta Kowal of the Southwick 
Congregational Church. 

  

Mark your calendars for our 16th Annual 
Potluck Picnic and Concert!    

Saturday August 11th  at 5PM. 
  

The concert is co‐sponsored by the Granville 
Cultural Council – More details to follow! 

Both the Church and Academy are available for 
rental.  Please call Deborah Boulanger at 357‐

6360 for more information. 
  

Check our Facebook Page for updates on 
upcoming services and events!  

https://www.facebook.com/
WestGranvilleCongregationalChurch1778/ 
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OBITUARY 
 

Ernest A. Laffert 

Ernie, age 75, of Granville, died Sunday, May 20, 2018 at the Governor’s Center in Wesƞield. Born June 3, 
1942 in Springfield, MA, he was the son of Mary and Ernest Laffert of East Longmeadow. He aƩended East 
Longmeadow schools graduaƟng from Classical High School and subsequently served in the U.S. Navy from 
1963‐67. Following military service, he was employed by Hamilton Standard in Windsor Locks, CT in varying 
capaciƟes for over 33 years. He worked in the Space & Sea Division on the space suit, as well as working on 
rockets for the Peacekeeper Program. He was also employed in the Engineering Department and reƟred as a 
supervisor in Quality Control. Ernie is survived by his wife of 51 years, Barbara (Wiles) Laffert and two 
younger siblings, Michael Laffert and his wife Sharon of Hampden, MA, and Linda Cook of Barton, VT, as well 
as his 5 children, Erich and his wife Huong of Concord, CA, BreƩ of Easƞord, CT, ScoƩ and wife Vanessa of 
Woodstock, CT, Kate and her husband Jason of Chester, MA and Jason and wife Morgan of Homer, AK and 7 
grandchildren: Brian, Sean, Evan, Adam, Eli, Zoe and Shea. 

Harvest Fair meeting May 24, 2018 
Although we were disappointed with the lack of response we received, we decided to keep the fair 
open 3 days this year. We will revisit the issue after this year’s fair. 

How we came to this decision was not easy, we had only 8 new people volunteer, which puts us in 
the same situation we have been in for many years. 

Karen McLaughlin said the Church wanted to keep the fair for the 3 days, as did Liz Smith of NCCHP. 
Both will need many volunteers to help, they hope people will contact them closer to the fair. The 
Library, Jane Canfield, Sue Jones and Linda Dickinson wanted to keep it at 2 days, they do not have 
the help to move the heavy chairs and tables. Ron Bouwer of the Lions Club guaranteed the Lions 
members would help set up on Friday and take down Sunday or Monday if we kept to the 3 days. 
Linda Blakesley said the Green has never had volunteers during the fair but asked for help this year 
and 2 people volunteered.  

The Fire Association wanted to come back and be part of our fair again selling Baked Potatoes. We 
have missed having them be part of the fair, and our committee we are pleased to have them back. 

It was suggested we post who are the sponsors of the Harvest Fair and thank them, as of this time: 
The Church, Library, Lions Club, NCCHP, and the Green, Thank You all. We hope to add more sponsors 
as the Fair gets closer. As it was stated in the beginning the decision to keep the fair all three day was 
not easy, the harvest fair committee members not only work the three days, but we put in weeks’ 
worth of hours to get to the opening of the fair. We are hopeful our community will appreciate our 
time and effort and help with their time. We thank those who signed up to volunteered, you will be 
getting a call closer October.  

Thank you, The Harvest Fair Committee 
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